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When a Party Asks: Did We Win?
Often, after a Mediation resulting in a settlement, a party will turn to counsel and ask:  did we win?   In such instances how should counsel respond?  This article offers some suggestions.  
Initially though, we need to understand the client’s underlying need, which is to receive confirmation that the party made a good decision.  The party expects counsel to supply that confirmation.  How is this accomplished?  
First, Counsel should express confidence in the decision.  Instead of merely saying, “you got a good deal”, the statement should be stronger, such as “I know that you got a good deal.”  

Second, the benefits flowing from the agreement should be reiterated, including benefits not readily apparent, such as, no further legal proceedings and no more stress regarding the litigation.  These references reinforce the merits of the decision to settle.  

Third, the client should be praised, both at the time the decision is made and then a few days after the settlement.  These statements reinforce the correctness of the decision in the client’s mind.  
Finally, Counsel should let the client know that feelings of uncertainty regarding a decision to settle are normal and not unusual, that in fact such feelings are commonly known as buyer’s remorse.  Putting a label on it will reassure the client and reduce the client’s feeling of being alone or strange.  

Lack of confidence by a client in the decision to settle is a common experience in mediations.  The more Counsel prepares the client for this, the more likely the client will be happy with the mediated outcome.
The author, Jay Lazrus, is an experienced attorney and neutral.  For more information, or to retain his services as a mediator or arbitrator, please visit his website at www.raegroup. com or go to www.virtualcourthouse.com and select him as your neutral.   

To unsubscribe to this newsletter please send an email to jlazrus@raegroup.com with Unsubscribe in the subject line. 
My website contains information about my alternative dispute resolution services and an archive of my newsletters.  I encourage you to share this newsletter with anyone interested in issues pertaining to alternative dispute resolution.  The information in this newsletter may be copied and distributed, without charge and without permission, but with appropriate citation to Jay Lazrus of the RAE Group.  If you are interested in being added to my email list, please e-mail me at jlazrus@raegroup.com.
